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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
March 3, 2023 

IBO Testifies at NYS Senate Hearing on MTA Budget and Penn Station Revitalization 

 

IBO Assistant Director Sarah Stefanski testifies at a hearing of the New York State Senate’s Standing 
Committees on Corporations, Authorities and Commissions & Transportation. Her testimony focuses the 
Metropolitan Transportation Authority’s deficit relief as proposed in the New York State 2024 State 
Executive Budget and on the financing of the Penn Station Revitalization Plan. 

Read her testimony here. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
New York City Independent Budget Office The New York City Independent Budget Office (IBO) is 
authorized under the New York City Charter to provide nonpartisan budgetary, economic, and policy 
analysis for the residents of New York City and their elected officials. IBO helps to increase New Yorkers’ 
understanding of and participation in the budget process. 

mailto:press@ibo.nyc.ny.us
mailto:press@ibo.nyc.ny.us
http://www.ibo.nyc.ny.us/
https://www.ibo.nyc.ny.us/
https://www.ibo.nyc.ny.us/iboreports/nys-senate-mta-hearing-testimony-march-2023.pdf
https://www.ibo.nyc.ny.us/iboreports/nys-senate-mta-hearing-testimony-march-2023.pdf

